From: Lauren McDonald

To:

Cc:

Subject: Local Government Official Information (LGOIMA) request - Archibald Baxter Memorial

Date: Monday, 7 October 2019 01:59:00 p.m.

Dear

I am responding to your email LGOIMA request received on 23 September 2019, requesting who within the Dunedin City Council initiated the move to allocate (the community reserve) at the intersection of George and Albany Street, to build a Memorial to Archibald Baxter. You also sought the names of all the Councillors' who endorsed this move.

The Community and Environment Committee considered a report from the Parks and Recreation Department at its meeting on 8 June 2016, in relation to the establishment of the Archibald Baxter Memorial at the intersection of Albany and George Streets. A link to the report and minutes are below (the minutes also show the vote taken):

https://infocouncil.dunedin.govt.nz/Open/2016/06/CE_20160608_AGN_306_AT.PDF (Item 7 of the Agenda)

https://www.dunedin.govt.nz/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/548198/CE_20160608_MIN_306.pdf (Minutes)

A report was tabled at the Council Annual Plan Deliberations meeting held on 27 May 2019, which included the recommendation of support to the Archibald Baxter Memorial Trust Annual Plan submission, for in-kind support from the DCC. A link to the report tabled and the minutes (with the resolution) in relation to the Archibald Baxter Memorial Trust funding request (item 10) is below:

https://infocouncil.dunedin.govt.nz/Open/2019/05/AP_20190527_AGN_1059_AT_WEB.htm (report)

https://infocouncil.dunedin.govt.nz/Open/2019/05/AP_20190527_MIN_1059_WEB.htm (minutes)

I trust that this answers to your enquiry.

Yours sincerely

Lauren McDonald

Governance Support Officer CORPORATE SERVICES GROUP

P 03 4774000 | DD 03 474 3428 | E lauren.mcdonald@dcc.govt.nz
Dunedin City Council, 50 The Octagon, Dunedin
PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054
New Zealand
www.dunedin.govt.nz